City of Detroit

CITY COUNCIL

GABRIELA SANTIAGO-ROMERO

COUNCIL MEMBER, DISTRICT 6

MEMORANDUM

TO: Council President Mary Sheffield

Council President Pro-Tem James Tate

Council Member Mary Waters

Council Member Coleman A. Young II Council Member Angela Whitfield Calloway

Council Member Scott Benson Council Member Latisha Johnson Council Member Fred Durhal III

THRU: Council Member Mary Sheffield, Council President

FROM: Council Member Gabriela Santiago-Romero

DATE: 9-29-22

RE: Resident Concerns re: 3085 West Jefferson

I am forwarding a communication on behalf of my constituents for consideration by my honorable colleagues. This includes a letter from the Hubbard Richard Resident Association and Hubbard Farms Neighborhood Association urging council to allow time for a community benefits discussion and for answers to concerns about the sale of 3085 W. Jefferson with the Detroit International Bridge Company. Also attached is a community petition from October 2021 with 500+ signatures urging the City to not transfer publicly owned land in Riverside Park until there is a legally binding community benefits agreement.

Please do not hesitate to contact my office if you have any questions. Thank you.

Cc: Honorable Detroit City Council Louise Jones, City Clerk's Office Gail Fulton, City Council Liaison